
MEETING REPORT 
 

 
Council of the R.M. of Reciprocity No. 32 held their regular meeting of Council on 
Thursday, February 13, 2025, at the Municipal Office in the R.M. of Reciprocity No. 32, 
Saskatchewan, with one Councillor absent and Division 2 Vacant.   
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:00am with Reeve Bendtsen presiding. 
 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting held on January 9, 2025, were approved as circulated. 
The Statement of Financial Activities for the month of January was accepted as 
presented and the accounts were passed and approved for payment. The declaration of 
results for Councillor for Division 2 were acknowledged. 
 
Council authorized tendering for a clay cap on 4 km of municipal road and application for 
the CCBF Grant. Request for proposals were reviewed for the RM’s diesel fuel supply 
and council accepted an RFP for the April 1, 2025 to March 31, 2026 period. Request for 
proposals were reviewed for the 2025 gravel loading, hauling and spreading and 
awarded to 2 companies. A leave of absence was authorized and emails were 
authorized to SaskPower and Loraas Disposal for work during any road ban period.  
 
Council approved the Draft Auditor’s Report and the Draft Financial Statements for 2024. 
Voting delegates for the 2025 SARM Convention and SMHIA Meeting were appointed. A 
road maintenance agreement was signed and Assistant Administrator, C. Kendall, was 
appointed the assessor for the RM for 2025. First reading of Bylaw 3-25, a Bylaw to 
Amend Bylaw 6-22, Known as the Zoning Bylaw, was read and a public hearing was set 
for March 20, 2025, for anyone who wishes to comment on proposed Bylaw 3-25.  
 
Council authorized tendering for a 3-year lease on RM pasture land located at NW 19-
05-33 W1. Council entered a contract with a company for the cleaning and sealing of 
pavement cracks on PG 601 and Rge Rd 1333. Bridge improvement projects were 
authorized at 3 locations for 2025. 
 
Public Works Supervisor, Armstrong, and Assistant Public Works Supervisor, Mailhiot, 
attended the meeting to discuss various matters pertaining to workshop operation. 
 
1 delegation was received. 
 
A number of road right-of-way applications were approved. 
 
Correspondence was received and filed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:20am.  


